
May 19, 2020 

Telephone Conference Meeting 
 

 

WEST COCALICO TOWNSHIP 
 

 

The Secretary, Jeff Sauder called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Supervisors: James Stoner, Leon Eby and Jeff Sauder.  
 

Others present:  Carolyn Hildebrand, Manager; Joielyn Current, Administrative Assistant and Tom 

Showalter, Roadmaster 
 

Public Comment – none 
 

Leon Eby motioned to approve the minutes from the meeting on May 7, 2020. J.J. Stoner seconded 

the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
 

J.J. Stoner motioned to approve the attached list of checks totaling $120,129.08.  Leon Eby seconded 

the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

Indiantown and Line Road intersection improvements – The Ephrata Police Department did some 

research regarding incidents at the intersection and have no data to report. 
 

J.J. Stoner motioned to approve the additional paving bid for the widening of the road for an additional 

$35,000 as was given to Tom by New Enterprise. Leon Eby seconded the motion.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 
 

Driveway ahead signs at 1380 Texter Mountain Road – Carolyn sent a letter to PennDot requesting a 

study to be done.  The Supervisors would like to gather more information before moving forward. 
 

Sportsman Road speed study – Carolyn received a price from Rettew Associates of $1,200 to have a 

speed study done.  The Board decided the township will do the study themselves to save costs.  Tabled 

until next meeting to discuss with Lieutenant Shumaker, EPD. 
 

Resolution No. 05072020 discussion – Supervisors agreed that the resolution is no longer valid. 
 

Request for On Lot Septic System pump requirement waivers – Supervisors are not in favor of granting 

waivers for the 537 plan.  The rules and regulations were adopted with the 537 plan along with the 

accepted standards. 
 

J. J. Stoner motioned to approve employee handbook amendment as written through the end of 

December 2020.  Leon Eby seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

Leon Eby motioned to adjourn the meeting.  J. J. Stoner seconded the motion.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 8:43p.m. 
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

Jeff Sauder 

Secretary 


